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Angelus Letter

22 May 2020

Friday of the Sixth Week of Easter

St. Rita of Cascia  

3 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST PUBLIC MASS

9 DAYS UNTIL OUR FIRST SUNDAY MASS

Dear Parish Family,

Do you recall me writing to you that it is difficult to make decisions because things change so quickly and that our meeting yesterday was held as late as it was just to make sure all the memos and regulations were in?  Well, we had our meeting, spread out as we were in the school library, came up with a battle plan which included keeping Zwisler Hall closed for another month.  By the end of the meeting a new directive came the CDC allowing for wedding banquets (so long as a facility is able to fulfill certain procedures).  So that plan has already been altered.  This is what it must be like to be a stockbroker during a volatile market.  

Here are some of the pertinent things about which you might want to know for the first Mass.  They are subject to change but I believe this is what we will be observing:

WEEKDAY MASSES BEGINNING MAY 25TH

What is asked of you:

· Please do not come if you are in any way ill, especially with a temperature &/or coughing.
· Observe the highest level of hygiene.
· Although we will try to offer assistance to achieve this, individuals will have to self-monitor and a keep a 6 foot distance between them and non-family members.
· There will be no missalettes, so if you need one, bring your own or use your phone.
· Our Ohio bishops of asked those attending mass to wear masks.
What to expect that is different when you arrive:

· Only the Mull Avenue doors and the north-east doors will be open for gaining entrance to the church.  This is so we can have plenty of hand sanitizer and masks available in one place, limit where ushers need to be, and be able to handle seating and crowd size if necessary.

· There will be non-returnable disposable and reusable masks available for those who forget, thanks to donors and to the sewing committee.  Thanks!

· The holy water fonts are to remain empty at this time.

· For weekday Mass, the side pews will be roped off.  We have a lot of Masses coming up and this will assist us in keeping up with cleaning that is requested of us and keep some wear and tear of the finish on the pews down.  These can be opened if we have a large mass attendance.
· Two out of three pews in the church will be roped off to assist with keeping a 6 foot distance.

· Floors will be marked to assist you in keeping 6 foot distance during processing and such.

· There will only be one bathroom available. 

· The cry room will be closed (and is being used for storage).
How this will affect your experience of praying the Mass:

· Singing is to be kept to a minimum.  (Apparently, singing projects particles in the air which may spread the virus.)  This saddens me since it was one of the things that you are noted for especially when Bishop Gries OSB comes to celebrate Mass.  If you recall that he said, “We are going to sing everything because it isn’t often that a congregation responds so well to singing!”).
· For the sign of peace, here is an option to the traditional “handshake of peace” – simply nod to those around you or if you feel inclined… ask the people around you for their cell phone number.  For those having difficulties with this, there will be seminarians on hand to assist you.  At the sign of peace, send an emoji of a handshake or wave to those around you.  I am so kidding.  This is a joke.  I needed a laugh.  I hope you took this silly joke well?!  As you probably guessed, there is to be no (official) sign of peace.

· For weekday Masses there will be one Communion line down the center aisle, both sides coming together to form a single line.  Think of it as similar to exiting a commercial airplane.  Please keep 6 feet between you and the person in front of you.  Please note that this will take longer.  We may have two additional stations on the 25th but that will be explained on the day.

· We will ask those who wish to receive Communion on the tongue to wait until those who received in the hand, have received.  How will you know?  When the line becomes very short.  Will we have to walk over/past people?  Yes we will.  It is just one of those things.  The church is designed to bring people together, not social distancing.  Bear this in mind as you are determining if you are returning to Mass.

· We will not be receiving from the chalice at this time.

· An announcement will be made just prior to Communion to help you remember all of these things.

· Exiting the church will be through ALL EXITS and will rely on your self-monitoring to keep proper distancing.

What priests will do:

· We will only celebrate if we are feeling healthy.

· We will thoroughly wash our hands before Mass.

· We will use hand sanitizer before beginning the Canon of the Mass.

· We will use sanitizer again before distributing Communion.

· We will have something on hand to attempt to disinfect if we should accidentally touch a hand or a tongue.  

Notes for other ministers:

            Sacristans:  We will be limiting the number of sacristans used and the number of people in the sacristies for the time being.

            Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion:  We currently anticipate having the priests and three seminarians at each Mass with greatly reduced Communion locations.  For the moment, only ordinary ministers of Holy Communion will be used.   Hopefully this is a temporary measure.

            Servers:  For the short term, we will be using seminarians as servers since the list of jobs that servers are allowed to do have been greatly reduced.  Our dedicated servers will be among the very first I hope to welcome back to our altars.  I miss you greatly.  I hope that you miss serving and look forward to doing so again as soon as possible.

            Readers:  For weekday Masses for the short term, we will be relying on seminarians.

            Ushers:  I hope to have a meeting with you soon for those who are open to helping out.  I know some of you understandably wish to refrain from fulfilling this role at the moment due to health concerns.  You have my full support.  If you are going to be here, however, Monday through Friday of next week, please send an email to SivecC@stsebastian.org so we can send you some information.

            Musicians:  There will be music on Monday, but for the rest of the week we will return to what has become our typical experience of reciting the responses and chanting since there is a soft ban on singing.  

OTHER GENERAL NOTES:

· If you can stay for a few minutes and help wipe down a few pews you will get an extra Hail Mary coming your way!

· We will be experiencing a learning curve.  We do not even know how many people to expect!  (3?  30?  300?)  Please come with a saintly amount of patience, forbearance, forgiveness and love.  Please be kind to our ushers – they are trying to do their best to keep everyone safe.

· Please understand that cleaning needs to take place immediately after Mass.  This will impact those who want to stay in the church building and pray.  There are often other events during the day for which the pews also need to be clean.

OTHER EVENTS/BUILDINGS:

· Regular confession hours will resume after May 25th.  

· Confession will be similar to how we had them during the restoration of the church (in the open with music playing).
· All day exposition will return at a later date when we are sure enough people are returning to Church to make it feasible.  

· There will be a Holy Hour and adoration on Tuesday nights from 7 to 8PM.

· Funerals and weddings are permissible as long as certain restrictions are observed.

· Forest Lodge belongs to the city (we license it) and until the city opens its buildings, we are unable to rent out Forest Lodge or make it available for meetings.

· Because rooms must be cleaned after each use, we are currently not making meeting rooms available.  I foresee this going for the rest of June.  We simply do not have the staff nor the volunteers to constantly be cleaning the church and every meeting room.  

· Zwisler Hall will be considered for use on a case by case basis.

· The playground will remain closed as the public playgrounds are closed.

· Byrider Hall is remaining closed.

· After June 1st, the parish offices will expand to include the weekends once again.

· How this will effect Sunday Masses will be communicated next week.

· Since our offices are either tiny &/or are part of our living quarters, appointments with priest will continue to either be outside or another, large space for the moment.

What about 8th Grade Graduation, First Communion and other events:

Our parish school graduating 8th graders are aware of all of the events that are coming up to which they are invited to participate but that are not required.

First Communion has been scheduled.  There are two dates in order to accommodate our numbers.  If parents are uncomfortable they can schedule a regular Mass time later.  Keith Johnson will be sending out information to families in the next few days. 

We are returning to baptisms.  Families are being contacted.  There will only be one baptism at a time.  

Does this mean that I am completely safe?  No.  It means that we are doing as much as we can to make coming back to Mass as safe as we are able.  There is risk involved no matter what, just as there is in stepping out of bed in the morning.  You will have to decide if you are comfortable enough with the above stipulations/requirements/instructions/operating procedures/standards.  There are further steps you could choose to take however.  There is no requirement to receive the Blessed Sacrament every time one attends Mass.  You could wear gloves.  We will also continue to live-stream.  Be conscious about touching difficult to clean objects such as kneelers.  Park on the street where cars can be spread out more than in the parking lot.  Be creative!

Final notes:  How Sunday Mass will change will be subject of another letter next week.  (Who knows how things could change by then?  Will restrictions be lessened again?  Will they be tightened up?  I hate predicting past the afternoon!)  But, boy!, do I look forward to seeing your faces and hearing your voices again!  Please keep this whole Coronavirus situation and how it affects the way we practice our faith in your prayers.

GADS!  I THINK THAT’S ENOUGH!  DON’T YOU?
ST. SEBASTIAN PRINTS

Eric Armusik, who painted the St. Sebastian we have been using with the prayer below, painted another St. Sebastian to serve as a type of Prayer of Intercession against the pandemic, a thing with which our patron saint St. Sebastian is typically invoked to assist.  The small painting will reside at St. Sebastian Parish and prints are being made available for those who wish them.  All proceeds from the prints will be divided between the food pantry in Hamburg, PA (the hometown of the artist which was hit pretty hard) and our own St. Vincent de Paul Society.  If you are interested, take a look here: https://www.armusik.com/religious-art-for-sale-art-prints.  There are other prints  of his religious paintings, though the St. Sebastian print is the only one that benefits these charities.  

T-SHIRTS FOR ST. SEBASTIAN

T-shirts are available from The Social Dept.  This t-shirt company is owned and operated by fellow parishioners Andy and Christy Taray. If you want to find a way to give some encouragement, as well as engage in some evangelization, take a look at these “St. Sebastian Strong” T-shirts.  Where do we find our strength?  Through our faith?  Where is the center of our community of faith?  St. Sebastian Parish church.  Find out more about ordering these t-shirt at:  https://www.thesocialdept.com/products/st-sebastian-strong.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

The Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

St. Rita of Cascia

P. S., My ordination class is coming to pray and have dinner tonight.  If you have a moment to say an extra Hail Mary for us, it would be appreciated.
